
 

 

THE CELEBRATION OF MASS IN OUR PARISHES 

Mass at Home: St Patrick’s Cathedral: On Channel 31, 44 on Digital TV, for Sunday Mass at 11.00am  

Mass for You at Home - Diocese of Wollongong: Sundays on Channel 10 at 6am, Foxtel Channel 173 at 10am, and online at 

www.massforyou.com.au 

  

 
 

Sunday 24th April 2022 

                     St. Mary’s 

204 Grimshaw St., 

Greensborough, 3088 

Parish: 9435 1543   Presbytery:  7036 9329 

Email: Greensborough@cam.org.au 

Website: www.cam1.org.au/greensborough  

Secretaries: Francesca Olofsson & Sharon 
Prosser 

Mass Times 

Tuesday to Friday: Mass 9.15am 

Saturday: Vigil Mass 6.30pm 

Sunday: Mass 8.00am, 10.00am & 5.00pm 

Reconciliation Times 

Saturday: 9.00am-10.00am & 5.45pm-6.15pm 
before evening Mass 

Parish School Principal 

Mrs. Marisa Matthys  Ph: 9433 4000 or Email 

principal@smgreensborough.catholic.edu.au         

 

Sacred Heart & St Peter’s    
25 Gipson Street, 

Diamond Creek 3089 

Parish: 9401 6361 

Email: DiamondCreek@cam.org.au  

Website: www.pol.org.au/diamondcreek 

Secretary: Pat Guatta 

Mass Times 

Wednesday & Friday: Mass 9.15am 

St Peter’s: 1st & 3rd Saturday 7.15pm 

Sunday: Mass 9.00am 

Reconciliation Times 

Friday:  9.45am to 10.15am 

 

Parish School Principal 

Mr. Jim O’Sullivan Ph: 9438 1590 or Email 

principal@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au  

  

St. Thomas the Apostle 

251 Diamond Creek Road, 

Greensborough Nth 3088 

Parish: 9434 7373  

Email: greensboroughnorth@cam.org.au  

Website:www.pol.org.au/greensboroughnorth 

Secretary: Lisa Leahy  

Mass Times 

Tuesday & Thursday: Mass 9.15am 

Saturday: Vigil Mass 6.00pm 

Sunday: Mass 10.30am 

Reconciliation Times 

Saturday: 9.30am to 10.00am 

 

Parish School Principal 

Mr David Delaney Ph: 9434 4565 or Email 

principal@stgreensboroughnth.catholic.edu.au 

The Partnered Parishes of: 

Parish Priest: Fr. Steven Rigo     Assistant Priests: Fr. Tao Pham & Fr. Martin Tanti 

Parish Pastoral Associates: Jacinta Bright & Sr. Margaret Sapsford 

Sacred Heart, St Mary’s & St Thomas the Apostle are all members of the Diamond Valley Deanery. 

www.diamondvalleydeanery.org.au 

Catholic Archdiocese of Melbourne 

www.cam.org.au 

Our Partnered Parishes respectfully acknowledge the Wurundjeri people who are the traditional custodians of this land 

and we pay respect to the Elders past and present. 

Jesus stands alongside us, tenderly drawing us out from 
doubt and disbelief. 
Second Sunday of Easter (Divine Mercy Sunday) Year C, 
24 April 2022. 

Fr Brendan Byrne SJ  

https://www.australiancatholics.com.au/article/scripture-
reflection---peace-be-with-you 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.massforyou.com.au%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cgreensborough%40cam.org.au%7C38eac460e02445b3b6f908d9e5332a85%7C48ee20c7c8ea423c8b28f19801e34193%7C0%7C0%7C637792831360937382%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJW
http://www.cam1.org.au/greensborough
https://www.australiancatholics.com.au/author/1322


 

 PARTNERED PARISHES NEWS  

 
My name is Steve Nash. I am one of the RE Learning Consultants in the Eastern Region of Melbourne.  

Alongside my work, I am in a process/course to become a spiritual director. As part of the course there is a practical element 

which involves doing the Exercises of St Ignatius with two people. Hence, I am looking for two people who would like to go 

through the process of the exercises with me. 

There will be a cost only in order to help allay the cost of the supervisor ($25.00 per session but if that is too much we can 

work something out). I am looking for people who are interested in doing the exercises but people I don’t have any formal pro-

fessional contact with: so teachers or staff in schools that I work in would be OK, REL’s would not. REL’s in schools I don’t work 

in would be OK.  If you or someone you know would be interested pass my details on to them: 

Steve Nash 

snash@macs.vic.edu.au 
0416 137 890 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Full Spiritual Exercises of Saint Ignatius is a Retreat in Daily Life over 30-35 weeks. The prayer for the Exercises asks an 

hour of you each day and a 45 minute visit to your spiritual director once a week (which could be in person or online).  

As your spiritual director, I am in a process of formation as a Giver of the full Spiritual Exercises in the Heart Wisdom  Program 

at Kardia Formation P/L, Melbourne, AUSTRALIA, and therefore I will be supervised. That simply means I will discuss the 

process with a supervising spiritual director.  

Best regards 

Steve 

The Full Spiritual Exercises of St Ignatius, Loyola 

The Spiritual Exercises are a compilation of meditations, prayers, and contemplative 

practices developed by St. Ignatius Loyola to help people deepen their relationship with 

God. For centuries the Exercises were most commonly given as a “long retreat” of about 

30 days in solitude and silence. In recent years, there has been a renewed emphasis on 

the Spiritual Exercises as a program for laypeople.  The most common way of going 

through the Exercises now is a “retreat in daily life,” which involves program of daily 

prayer and meetings with a spiritual director.  The Exercises have also been adapted in 

many other ways to meet the needs of modern people. 

PROJECT COMPASSION 2022   
Happy Easter from all at Caritas Australia! 

Thank you for your continued support for Project Compassion – past, present and future. Together, we can help vulnerable  

communities face their challenges today and build a better tomorrow For All Future Generations. 

Thank you for supporting Caritas Australia’s Project Compassion 2022 Lenten appeal. 

Together, we can help vulnerable communities face their challenges today and build a better tomorrow For All Future Generations. 

You can donate through Project Compassion donation boxes and envelopes available from your Parish, by visiting lent.caritas.org.au, 

or by calling 1800 024 413. 

Part 2: The Eucharist, The Source and Summit of Catholic Spirituality -Rev. Dr Elio Capra 

What is the meaning of the words and actions of the Eucharist? What are the links between the Eucharist and everyday life. 
By popular demand Fr. Elio will return on Wednesday 27th April at 7:00 pm to complete this 2 part series. Please attend in person as 
this event will not be recorded. 
To view Part 1 of this series please click on the link https://youtu.be/yD8apJsNUb4 
For registration and booking please call Jo on 0411 045 572 or Michelle on 0432316777.  
Scripture Study: Would you like to join our weekly scripture group on Zoom? 

We are commencing a 6 week study on The Letters to the Hebrews, starting from Thursday 19th May 2022. 

This study reviews the history of Israel and points us to Jesus Christ who fulfils and surpasses all the hopes expressed in the Old 
Testament. This study reminds us of the great heroes of faith found in the Old Testament and urges us to imitate their faithful 
endurance. For more information and enrolling please contact Michelle on 0432316777  mtdsouza@optusnet.com.au 

mailto:snash@macs.vic.edu.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2FyD8apJsNUb4&data=04%7C01%7CGreensborough%40cam.org.au%7C8f1d86b4d21b4c5af1ad08da1cf2011f%7C48ee20c7c8ea423c8b28f19801e34193%7C0%7C0%7C637854123087605869%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWI
mailto:mtdsouza@optusnet.com.au


 

 

 

LEST WE FORGET - ANZAC Day, celebrated on April 25th in both Australia and New Zealand, is the day we  

remember soldiers of the Australian and New Zealand Army Corps (ANZACS) who landed and fought on the Gallipoli 

Peninsula in Turkey early on the morning of April 25 1915 during the First World War (1914-1918).   

We remember their bravery and sacrifice, many of them never returning home from the war. 

They shall grow not old, as we that are left grow old:  

Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn. 

At the going down of the sun and in the morning 

We will remember them. 

From Laurence Binyon’s poem, For the Fallen (1914) 

PARTNERED PARISHES NEWS  CONTINUED 

We all have questions about faith, life and meaning, and we all deserve a safe space to ask them. Alpha is 
that space. 

Exciting news!!  We are planning to bring Alpha to our Partnered Parishes community, in 
particular, the parents of children attending our three primary schools. In preparation for 
this, we are inviting expressions of interest for positions on the Alpha Leadership Team. 
The only ‘qualifications’ you need are your love for our Lord Jesus and a desire to bring 
people together to explore the big questions in life.   

If you are interested, please email AlphaVic3088@gmail.com or call Trevor on 0435 823 002.  

To learn more about Alpha, visit https://www.alpha.org.au/try  

MASS OF THANKSGIVING FOR HEALTH  

& AGED CARE WORKERS  

Sunday 1st May, 11am · St Patrick’s Cathedral Melbourne  

The last two years have impacted all of us, but especially on members of the aged-
and health-care service sectors. This Mass will be offered in thanksgiving for their 
ongoing care and those working in these sectors are especially invited to attend. 

MASS TO COMMEMORATE THOSE WHO HAVE  

DIED DURING THE COVID PANDEMIC  

Sunday 22nd May, 11am · St Patrick’s Cathedral Melbourne  

In recognition of the significant impact of COVID in our families and communities, 
Archbishop Comensoli will celebrate a memorial Mass for all those who have died 
during the COVID pandemic and could not be mourned properly due to pandemic 
restrictions. Parishes and individuals are invited to submit the name(s) of those you 
would like remembered during the Mass by visiting the Holy Souls Chapel (inside St 
Patrick’s Cathedral) during May or online https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/
GZKP7QF The names will be placed in a basket at the base of the altar, to be 
prayed for during all Masses over the weekend of 21–22 May.  

Parishes are also encouraged to mark this event during their Masses on the week-
end of 21–22 May, focussing prayerfully on those who have died during this time 
of the COVID pandemic. Further resources, including prayers and liturgical inclu-
sions for parishes can be found here: https://summit.melbournecatholic.org/
libraries/2022/emerging-out-of-covidtwo-special-masses-for-the-community/  

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/GZKP7QF
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/GZKP7QF
https://summit.melbournecatholic.org/libraries/2022/emerging-out-of-covidtwo-special-masses-for-the-community/
https://summit.melbournecatholic.org/libraries/2022/emerging-out-of-covidtwo-special-masses-for-the-community/


 

 
 WHAT’S HAPPENING AT ST MARY’S 

                 Vision Statement“ To be a vibrant Christian community engaging with the world” 

 

 

 

 

 

PLEASE NOTE NEW  PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

Francesca and Sharon will provide for our secretarial needs on Tuesdays 9am-5pm and Thursdays and Fridays 10am-

4pm and Jacinta's days will be Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday 9am-5pm.  

Please continue to send any bulletin contributions to Francesca and Sharon at greensborough@cam.org.au by 2pm 

Wednesday to ensure inclusion in the weekend combined bulletin. 

TIME AND TALENT – HELP NEEDED Dear parishioners, please consider volunteering some time towards one of our parish ministries. 

COVID, ageing and illness have left our ministries quite depleted. A Time and Talent Sheet outlining the various ministries is once 

again attached to St Mary’s newsletter. 

INDIVIDUAL RECONCILIATION will recommence at St Mary’s on Saturday mornings from 9.00 to 10.00am and evenings from 5.45 to 

6.15pm from 23 April. 

WINTER WARMERS SALE  30th April/1st May in the Gathering Space after masses. Enquiries Maureen 9435 5906 Lucy 9435 6990.  

Summary of Parish Pastoral Council Meeting, Tuesday, 5th of April 2022—Our meeting commenced with an opening prayer led 

by Jacinta, involving reflection upon the cross, and how it symbolises new beginnings arising from chaos. Following this, Mark 

provided an update on the most recent School Advisory Council meeting, which occurred on the 3rd of March. The main points 

were; the prep and year 6 buddy picnic which occurred recently, the whole school Ash Wednesday service went ahead, fire car-

riers were commissioned, and the school audit which occurred on the 30th of March. We then discussed some interviews that 

Jacinta has conducted of individuals who do not attend mass, following our Partnered Parishes PPC Formation Day we were pre-

sented with similar interviews. It is important to note that the purpose of this is to listen, and understand different peoples per-

spectives, rather than solely trying to get them to attend mass. Jacinta and Fr Steve have sent a letter to all three schools of the 

Partnered Parishes so that teachers can contribute anonymously to this initiative. After this, we discussed the Safeguarding of 

Children and Young people initiative, with another meeting to be held, to ensure all groups are informed of the requirements. 

Furthermore, different ways of informing the community of this initiative were discussed, like a regular message within the Par-

ish newsletter. Steve Hodgson then provided some information regarding the finance committee, with a letter being released to 

inform members of the community about the Parish’s financial situation. Jacinta discussed the Prep Parent Connection Nights 

which occurred recently, which proved a great opportunity for parents to meet one another and facilitate conversation. Fr Steve 

briefed the group of the recent meeting with both Eltham and Montmorency Parishes, regarding the merging of our Parishes. 

Both seemed open to join, and there will be later discussions regarding the potential merge. The Partnered Parishes Plenary met 

with the Archdiocese counselor, and discussed potential initiatives to acknowledge victims of sexual abuse within the church. 

The meeting ended with discussion regarding the PPC at both Sacred Heart and St Thomas moving ahead.  

 

As part of its election statement, the Australian Catholic Bishops Conference said the country had an obligation to take more ref-

ugees from Afghanistan because of the support shown to Australian military forces. 

“The situation in Afghanistan demands a special intake of at least 20,000 additional places,” the statement says. 

“We have a moral duty towards those who supported Australian military forces as interpreters or in other capacities.” 

The statement also calls for a special intake of Ukrainian refugees, saying they require “similar mercy”. 

“Refugees and asylum-seekers fleeing persecution, violence or life-threatening poverty, and people who have been displaced by 

climate change, are our sisters and brothers.” 

The bishops called for a wider reassessment of refugee policies, saying the people fleeing violence or persecution have a “moral 

claim on our assistance, whether they fit legal definitions of a refugee or not”. 

St Mary's Social Justice Group 



 

  

WHAT’S HAPPENING AT ST MARY’S CONTINUED 

 

                                               ARCHDIOCESE AND COMMUNITY NEWS 

 
CARITAS APPEAL FOR UKRAINE:  Caritas is having an emergency appeal for Ukraine, if you wish to donate please use 

this link: https://www.caritas.org.au/donate/emergency-appeals/ukraine  

 

'PONDERING GRIEF': Saturday 30 April 2022, 10am-3.30pm. Facilitated by qualified Counsellor/ Supervisor/ Educator Linda Espie 

this reflection day offers an invitation to reflect on and honour our inner life of change and transition. With creativity, space and gen-

tle guiding support, this workshop offers a sacred place for the breadth of human experiencing and spirit to guide individual  explora-

tion. Heart of Life Centre for Spiritual & Pastoral Formation, Rear 41 Stanhope St, Malvern. 

Cost $80 (Materials provided, BYO lunch).   

Book and pay via www.heartoflife.melbourne, or email info@heartoflife.melbourne or tel 9890 1101. 

 

CATHOLIC THEOLOGICAL COLLEGE: Is offering a Series of short sessions: online via Zoom Engaging Your Faith 

Choose one, choose all, choose what interests you and all for just $25 per session, running from 3rd to 28th May 2022 

Booking, payment and further information: ctc.edu.au/engaging-your-faith/  

 

ACU CENTRE FOR LITURGY: The ACU Centre for Liturgy is offering a new online training program for Extraordinary Ministers of Holy 

Communion, supported by the Australian Catholic Bishops Conference.  Classes start April 27.  For further information see our web-

site:http://www.acu.edu.au/centreforliturgy/pastoral-training  or contact the Centre on (02)9701 4751 or CentreforLitur-

gy@acu.edu.au 

 

ST MARY’S FUNERAL MINISTRY TEAM is urgently seeking new members capable of preparing and/or running the audio-visual 

presentations at funerals.  Please contact the parish office for more information on 9435 1543 or email greensborough@cam.org.au   

Thank you 

 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! For many years a group of volunteers have catered after funerals at St Mary’s. We would like to re-organise 

this group. If  you would like to help and need details please contact Judy Newell 9435 4506. 

 

 

FACE MASKS Whilst not mandatory, the Chief Health Officer currently recommends masks to be worn indoors, and the Archdiocese 

reminds parishes that this is especially applicable to larger gatherings. 

 

 

St Mary’s  Prayer Shawl Group  Meets in the Gathering Space 10am - 12pm on Mondays. Enq: Maureen Leahy—0407 687 517;  Anne 

Fleming— 0409 234 326 . 

 

 

HELP WITH TRANSPORT TO MASS:  A parishioner who is unable to get to Mass would greatly appreciate if anyone would be 

available to take them to 10.00am Mass on Sundays. If you are able to help could you please contact the Parish Office 94351543. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.caritas.org.au%2Fdonate%2Femergency-appeals%2Fukraine&data=04%7C01%7CGreensboroughNorth%40cam.org.au%7C848259faf42c47b53c2008da184304e0%7C48ee20c7c8ea423c8b28f19801e34193%7C0%7C0%7C63784897
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.acu.edu.au%2Fcentreforliturgy%2Fpastoral-training&data=04%7C01%7Cgreensboroughnorth%40cam.org.au%7Ce7a4d59eb1db45a7168d08da1c40b69d%7C48ee20c7c8ea423c8b28f19801e34193%7C0%7C0%7C6378533615130
mailto:CentreforLiturgy@acu.edu.au
mailto:CentreforLiturgy@acu.edu.au
mailto:greensborough@cam.org.au


 

 WHAT’S HAPPENING AT SACRED HEART & ST PETER’S 
 Baptisms: we pray for Harper, Jack, Willow, Jobe, George, Darcy, Tyler and Darcy who will be welcomed into 

the Sacred Heart community in April. 

Caritas Project Compassion: Thank you for your generous donations to Project Compassion. Please return mon-
ey boxes so receipts can be issued.  

Joan Chittister osb. Joan is an American Benedictine, a Practical Theologian, and she embodies the voice of 
wisdom and experience. A parishioner has donated 2 free tickets to hear Joan speak on Thursday 12th May 

7pm-9pm at Melbourne Town Hall. Contact the Parish Office. 

ANZAC Day: Diamond Creek RSL will hold a Service at the Cenotaph 10.30am on Monday 25th April, where Combined Churches 
of Diamond Creek (St John’s Anglican, Wensley Street Uniting Church and Sacred Heart) will lay a wreath. 

An invitation is extended to join the Senior Moments for 12pm lunch on Wednesday 4th May at Diamond Creek Tavern. Please leave 
your names at the Parish Office for bookings. 

Wednesday 18th May 12pm Lunch and Games in the Parish Centre. 

Funeral Ministry: Please consider joining our Funeral Ministry Team Roster. Participants assist our Priests when meeting with families 
to organize funerals. They also help to set up the church, support and welcome the family on the day of the Funeral. Please talk to 
Frank Ledda or contact the Office for more information. 

Parish Pastoral Council: suggestion box in back of Church. Email address: ppcdiamondcreek@gmail.com 

Our prayers have been asked for sick parishioners and friends that they may be healed & comforted during this time:                     

Mario Molinaro,  Catherine Leonard, Peter Mejak, Joan Moran, Tony Ledda, Margaret Holland,  Bridie Burke, Mary Rafferty,  

Thomas Keenan, Bernadette Hobbs, Mervyn Bourke, John Downey                                                                 

We pray for those who have died and all those whose Anniversaries occur in the month of April that they may enter Joyfully 

into God’s Kingdom:  

Frank Laffy, Gino Ongarello, Karen Ongarello, Frank Nihill, Grace Leonard, Freda Kennedy, Alan Ridsdale, Jane Coyle, Elaine Chapman. 

Rosters: 

Sunday 24th April Sacred Heart 9am     

Reader: T. Jenkins      Commentator:  C.Fernando       Eucharistic Ministers: A. Schellens, R. Belli 

                                                        WHAT’S HAPPENING AT ST THOMAS 
Parental Supervision:  With the return of families at our Masses and as our toilets are out of view, parental 

supervision of your children is required while using the facilities. 

Baptisms:  We pray for Patrick who will be baptised this weekend.  

Mothers Day Slideshow: I am looking for photos you might like to have included in the slideshow at the 

Mother’s Day Masses on the 7th & 8th May. 

If you have any you would like to share, please email to me at sueandkevinmcmahon@bigpond.com 

Our prayers have been asked for sick parishioners and friends that they may be healed & comforted during this time:    

Peg Wilcox, Dawn Ellis, Miran Kasalo, 

We pray for those who have died including Rosa Alvaro (Joe Alvaro’s sister) and all those whose Anniversaries occur in the month 

of  April that they may enter Joyfully into God’s Kingdom: 

Mary Cho Nguyen, Prisca Rosario, Osvaldo Porcaro, Lina Betuna, Margaret Mc Carthy, Dino Bianchin, Bill Schultz, Brian Brown, 

Alessandro Sacchetta, Reg Cummins, Pat Hart, Iris Hartley, Joy Joseph, Roy Kilkenny, Anastasis Rendina, Sylvester Ellul,  Rod Nettleton, 

Kathleen Jordan, Maria de Bartolo, Elaine Chapman, Shirley Bourke, Maria del Popolo 

Rosters for Weekend  30th April & 1st May 

Saturday 6.00pm 

Reader:  S. McMahon Commentator:  E. Sacchetta  Eucharistic Ministers:  D. Haesler, M. Bedford, T. Holland 

Set Up:  J. De Carlo 

Sunday 10.30am 

Reader:  M. Kenny  Commentator:  B. Iacobucci  Eucharistic Ministers:  B. Riordan, C. Riordan, A. Kerr 

Set Up:  C. & B. Riordan 

 

mailto:ppcdiamondcreek@gmail.com


 

  

 

St Mary’s Parish Time & Talent 

 

 

 

Dear Parishioners, 

Since coming out of lockdown, the parish has experienced a significant decline in our capacity to provide for our 

own needs and outreach to others. 

 

Our community needs our people to be involved - as we continue to strive in our vision of being a vibrant Christian 

community engaging with the world.  Your involvement, as has been the involvement of so many over the years, 

has given St Mary’s the ability to grow strong. 

Aging, hesitancy with returning post lockdown and losing some key people has impacted us heavily. 

If you are able to help in some way please indicate your interest, below, so that we can pull together as we try to 

live the mission we have as a faith community, to each other and the world. 

With thanks 

 

 

Fr Steven Rigo, (Parish Priest) Jacinta Bright (Pastoral Associate), Elizabeth Whiting (Chair of St Mary’s parish 

Pastoral Council) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CONTACT DETAILS: 

 

NAME: __________________________________________________________ 

 

PHONE: _________________________________________________________ 

 

EMAIL:  _________________________________________________________ 

 



 

 

Of course, some of the activities listed may require training of which we will provide. 

 

Please tick ☐ any options below to express your interest: 

  

Outreach and Community: 

 ☐ Funeral Ministry As needed, support-

ing families along with the presiding Priest, in 

planning, in the church and at times at the 

graveside 

 ☐ Catering after funerals As a member of 

a team - when available 

 ☐ Bereavement Support Group Sending 

cards to bereaved families and holding 

monthly memorial Masses and morning tea 

as well as the November memorial evening 

Mass 

 ☐ Prayer Shawl Ministry Knitting or cro-

cheting shawls and rugs for the sick, lonely, 

bereaved etc. Group meets to create and 

chat every Monday morning. 

 ☐ St Vincent de Paul Society Outreach to 

people in financial need 

 ☐ Social Justice Group Raising aware-

ness & work for social justice 

 ☐ Passionist Family Groups Small groups 

with a purely social focus 

 ☐ Ladies Auxiliary Fundraising for the 

parish - and social 

 ☐ Library Committee Administration of our 

parish library 

 ☐ Friendship Group Social group 50 + 

☐ Inter-Church Council Planning joint 

(ecumenical) initiatives 

☐ Parish Child Safety Committee 

Overseeing the implementation of our Child 

Safety Policies& Procedures 

 ☐ Parish Fete Committee plan and run the 

annual Parish fete 

Liturgy & Worship: 

☐ Liturgy Group Plans & organizes 

Liturgies 

☐ Children’s Liturgy of the Word at 

Mass 10.00 am Sunday Masses, help 

children in understanding the readings 

- Team 

☐ Music Ministry for Children At 

6.30 pm vigil Mass, assist children to 

join in - final hymn 

☐ Welcoming at Masses - Team 

☐ Ministers of Eucharist Assist with 

the distribution of Communion at 

weekend Masses 

☐ Communion to the Sick On a ros-

ter (Friday mornings) 

☐ Lectors and Prayer Leaders 

Proclaim the readings at weekend 

Masses and read Intercessions 

☐ Musicians/ Choir/ Singers 

Weekend Masses 

☐ Altar server Once a child has re-

ceived their First Eucharist assist the 

presiding Priest during Mass 

☐ Sacristans Prepare the require-

ments for weekday and/or weekend 

Masses 

☐ Liturgy of the Word -Team 

☐ Mass collectors and counters  

Assist with collections at weekend 

Masses and then as part of a team, 

count the monies collected, preparing 

for banking 

☐ Operating Data Projector at  

Mass & other liturgies - Team 

 

 

Continued… 

☐ Altar Society – Clean altar linen and 

arrange flowers for Mass 

☐ Providing transport to Mass 

 for fellow parishioners - Roster 

Formation in Faith 

☐ Scripture (Bible) study understanding 

books of the Bible 

☐ Baptism Preparation Team 

supports families seeking baptism of 

 the babies and small children 

☐ Rite of Christian Initiation 

 Adult (RCIA) supports adolescents 

 & adults to explore the Catholic 

 Faith with some deciding to be 

 Received into the Church  

☐ Sunday Religious 

Education/Catechists – Team. 

 Supporting the formation in faith of 

children attending Government schools 

☐ Ignatian Prayer Group – Friday morn-

ings 

Leadership,  

☐ Parish Finance Committee 

Assist with the administration of Parish fi-

nances             

☐ Parish Pastoral Council Determine and 

enable ways the Parish strives towards our 

Vision and Mission 

☐ Strategic Planning Committee for the 

parish property 

Administration 

☐ Parish Office: Word, Excel, Publisher, 

Outlook, people skills 



 

 
LECTIONARY ART REFLECTION BY JENNY CLOSE. When Jesus appears to the disciples, in the reading from John, he meets 

them where they are – in material reality. The experience of the divine is mediated through the familiar things of this world: 

Jesus shows them the marks of crucifixion on his body and he breathes the Holy Spirit into them. This is a sensual experi-

ence. Thomas, however, is being too concrete and at first he refuses to move beyond the sensual so Jesus allows him a 

visual and tactile experience, but a leap of intuitive faith is expected of Thomas in the end. 


